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Pastor Cheryl 

$38 per foot  
Thatés the cost of Remnants of Peonies  

Walking Trail. The trail is 3960 feet. 

The math is easy . . .  

trail ä you = impossible!  
 

Weére in it for the long walk, will  you join us? 

Ɉɜəɢɛɡɒɒɟɠ ɜɓ ɡɕɒ ȿɜɛɡɕ 

July Birthdays  

      Can the news get any worse? News reporters must develop thick 
     skins and hardened hearts as they research, write, and deliver the stories 
     of madness and mayhem that seem to bookend our days. Personally, I 
     can hardly wait for the ægood newsç story at the end of the evening  
     news, so the encouragement and good cheer can dilute the sadness of 
     the dayés reports to leave us with the courage to face the tomorrow.  
    These are the days when Godés Word becomes especially important 
     In guiding us. We can turn to the story of Jesus waking from his nap to 
     calm the stormy sea and quiet the fierce winds to hear Jesusé questions 
     æWhy are you afraid? Have you still no faith?ç (Mark 4:40) While we  
     could make a lengthy list of answers to Jesusé first question, we would 
have little wriggle room with the second one. Surrender is not a word we like, but surren-
dering our fears to the Savior we have faith in is the hallmark of a Christian life. Jesus calms 
our trembling hearts when we completely trust.  
 We fall into the trap of making generalized statements about society, nations and 
their leaders, the economy, natural disasters, etc. But ités the same as when Mrs. Hitt, my 
fifth -grade teacher, taught the class how to figure averages. That average always included 
the lows, but there would always be the highs; and thatés what we wanted to attain. We 
mustnét lose heart in our momentary afflictions, as Paul encourages the Corinthians (2 Cor. 
4:16). There will always be low points: shady, greedy, and fickle characters and horrendous 
actions; but there will always be some who are above reproach and many glorious mo-
ments. So do not lose heart, for it is through those good souls and great times that God 
gladdens our hearts. æFor you, O LORD, have made me glad by your workç (Psalm 92:4).  We 
need only to look at our surroundings to see one of Godés most beautiful colorsågreen--  
in the fields, meadows, and gardens. Ités far healthier to walk around with a glad heart than 
with one filled with despair.  
 Finally, the God who knows all, certainly knows our hearts. The wonderful story of 
God leading Samuel to wait through all of Jesseés brawny sons for that scrawny, smelly boy 
who was called in from tending the family flock indicates how important our hearts are to 
God. He informs Samuel, æThe Lord does not see as mortals see, they look on the outward 
appearance, but the Lord looks on the heartç (1 Samuel 16:7).  I seem to be hearing St.   
Augustineés famous saying quite frequently these days, and I share it with you: æYou have 
made us for yourself, O Lord, and our heart is restless until it rests in you,ç and it is           
important for the living of these days. No matter the news of the day, let us rest our weary 
hearts in our creatorés. There we will find joy and gladness.  

      How Is Your Heart?  
 As a true team player, on the court, on the diamond or in  
the gym, this volunteer can play any position.  
 Julyés volunteer of the month, Lindsey Brayton, has made  
it her goal to be a part of the helping team at Green Hills.  She is  
always looking for opportunities to lend a hand throughout the  
year. 
   Office errands, Green Week preparation, and holiday events, she is willing to assist in any 
way to do up -front or behind the scenes tasks for overall success.  Lindsey is flexible enough 
to lead any game for the annual Easter Egg Hunt.  Halloween Trick or Treat night, she assists as 
a resident partner and replenishing candy.   Resident celebration dinners take quite the effort, 
so her extra hands-on energy supports providing an enjoyable time and reducing the prep 
time. This year for the art show, she was instrumental in the set-up of the show as well as pack-
ing and labeling all the work to travel to the regional  
show.   
 Lindsey shares that she is inspired to volunteer  
because of her mom.  æI like helping people.  My mom  
always helps us, so I like giving back, as she taught me.ç   
Away from Green Hills, Lindsey helps her softball and  
volleyball teams, by being a dedicated teammate and a  
great athlete.  Her natural talent as an artist, can be seen  
in her drawings.  Her art work has been selected for a  
local youth art show. 
 

Green Hills Community appreciates the commitment and  
contributions from all of its volunteers. If you would like to become  
a volunteer, please contact Natalie Lawson at 650-7121. 

 The Green Hills Volunteer of the Month is 

Lindsey Brayton 
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July 3
rd 

at 2:00 PM Patriotic Salute- Kitchen Band 
 

July 13
th 

at 7:00 PM Songs of Praise 

With Mt. Tabor Youth 
 

July 14
th

 at 6:30 PM Songs of the 20th Century 

Vocalist ä Mark Snow 
 

July 21
st 

at 2:00 PM Prelude of  

æRonstadt Generationsç 
 

July 25
th 

at 2:00 PM Radio Favorites  

One Man Band. Keyboard & vocalist: Jim Herrmann 

 

Upcoming Events  

     In Foundation Hall  

Please join us for one  

of our wellness classes: 

 
Water Fitness Class  Tai Chi 
M-W-F at 9 a.m.   M at 4 p.m. 
T & Th at 3 p.m. 

Starting July 7, Coffee Connection will 

be every week.  Please join us Tuesday  

mornings at 9:30AM in the bakery.   

We have great discussions, learn new 

things, and will be doing some fun activities.  You 

donét want to miss this! 

Swing Into Joy  
 

               To the world ités your typical love story.   

Boy meets girl, they fall in love, have two beautiful children 

and for the most part live happily ever after.   To those who 

love them however, Frank and Vera Blackburn were an ex-

traordinary love story.  He was a World War II veteran, OSU 

alumnus, teacher, and superintendent.  She was musically in-

clined and loved to sing and play the piano.  She was an avid 

gardener and loved to teach and read. They built a life of joy 

and comfort.   They worked through hardship together.   They 

happily watched their family grow from children to grandchil-

dren to great -grandchildren.    

 Frank and Vera Blackburn were full of joy.  They greet-

ed everyone with their wonderful smiles and a warm twinkle 

in their eyes. Their delightful sense of humor and caring 

hearts brought pleasure to everyone they met.  

Frank and Veraés children, Al Blackburn and Karen 

Roettger, wanted to share the legacy of joy in their parentsé 

memory.  They chose to get a swing for the residents at 

Green Hills to enjoy.  Ités set near a beautiful garden beside 

The Inn, where Vera spent many happy years.   The generosi-

ty of Al and Karen continues the joy that Frank and Vera gave 

so freely.  What a beautiful gift in memory of a wonderful 

couple.   

The Champions Program  
is Growing!    

Following are the latest members: 
 

Elisa Lash  
Doug and Judy McAdams 
Leroy and Elinor Dowden 

Wesley Clark 
 

We thank you for your generous gift!  
If you want to become a champion for Green 

Hills, use the form provided or call  
Nita Wilkinson at 650-7146.   

You can choose where you would like your 
money to go if you wish.      

Our Board of Trustees act as stewards for our  

community, are responsible for seeing that Green 

Hillsé resources are used wisely, and determine the 

overall direction of the organization. These men and 

women are active and fully engaged in our  

community; and take their involvement on our 

Board very seriously. The time, energy, and  

expertise they share with Green Hills will ensure we 

are successful for many years to come. 

Join Kelli Fritz for a cooking class  
Tuesday, July 28 at 1:30 p.m.   

Learn how to make chicken 4 different ways. 

One hour of time = saving a life  
 

There are many people who answer the call to help their fellow man. Every year, many high school students  
decide to pursue a career in the healthcare industry by either becoming an EMT, nurse, therapist, or doctor.  
 

Is there something that you can do to save a life? It only takes about an hour but you can make a big difference 
in just a little amount of time.  
 

You can do this by donating a pint of blood. The process takes about an hour from start to finish. The actual  
donation process takes between seven to 10 minutes. 
 

Every two months, the Community Blood Center sets up shop in Foundation Hall at Green Hills Community. The 
process begins by arriving on time for your appointment. There is some paperwork to review before a nurse 
checks your vitals and takes a drop of blood to test your hemoglobin. If you pass those screenings then you are 
then lead to a cot where a nurse will talk you through the actual donation.  
 

The nurses will never hurry you through the process. They treat you with respect and dignity and take their time 
to make sure that you are comfortable. 
 

At the most recent blood drive, one young man signed up to donate blood with his mother. It was his first time 
and was a little nervous. All went well for him and he, along with his mother, was proud of his accomplishment. 
 

æIt feels pretty good to help save a life,ç he said afterwards. 
 

Can you save a life? Yes you can. In fact, you can help save up to three lives every eight weeks by donating just 
a pint of blood.  
 

The next blood drive at Green Hills is from 1:30 to 5:30 p.m. Wednesday, Sept. 2. To make an appointment, you 
can go to www.donortime.com, call 1.800.388.GIVE, or call Rebecca at Green Hills at 937.650.7117 to make your 
appointment.  
 

All donors will receive a meal after donating to make sure they replenish their body with lost fluids and regain 
blood sugar. 
 

For more information about the donation process, go to www.givingblood.org . 
 

We hope to see you in September! 


